
Headteacher - Mr Stephen Lawlor

Friday 11th February
INSET Day (school closed to students)

Key Dates

Wednesday 26th & Thursday 27th January
School Production 'A Mother's Voice'

Thursday 3rd February
Year 9 Parents' Evening

Tuesday 1st & Wednesday 2nd February
Covid Vaccinations (Years 7-11 only)

MESSAGE FROM MR LAWLOR

CCHS Laudatio





21st January 2022

Inspiring the leaders of tomorrow to think for themselves and act for others

Many congratulations to Mayumi (Yr11), who has been
interviewed on BBC Radio about her recent triumph at the
grand final of the Jack Petchey “Speak Out” Challenge!
competition. You can listen to Mayumi from 1.07 via
https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/p0bckrlp

It was wonderful to welcome the parents of our Year 11 students to Thursday’s Parents’
Evening. We have continued with a modified approach to these important events, as we
balance our determination to enable parents to visit the school with the imperative to keep
people safe. Thank you for your understanding and support.

Well done: Naomi, Year 13

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/p0bckrlp


Have you got some news to share?  

If so, please email Miss McGrath (hmcgrath@cchs.essex.sch.uk)

and attach a photo or logo, if applicable. 

Covid Vaccines Available at Melbourne Pharmacy
Staff are fully qualified and are able to offer covid vaccines to 12-
15 years olds who have been unable to get their 1st or 2nd dose
through the school immunisation team. They are also now able
to offer 16 and 17 year olds their boosters. This is a walk in service
Mon-Fri, 9:30am to 5:30pm. Please ensure you are 12 weeks post
last vaccine or post covid infection.  
Melbourne Pharmacy, Melbourne Avenue, CM1 2DW. 

Manaal, 12JBR
Congratulations to
Manaal in Year 12 who
was presented with her
Arkwright Engineering
Scholarship Certificate
by Mr Lawlor.  Manaal
worked incredibly hard
on her application and
we are all thrilled with
the outcome!

Student Achievements 

The Year 12 students enjoyed
experiencing some information on
film analysis for the first time, and
Year 13 have consolidated previous
knowledge; they have been
motivated to watch other German
films based on the same era. Well
done to Alexandra, who took the
microphone to answer two
questions in the auditorium! 

Sixth Form German Trip 
10 German Sixth Form students enjoyed learning more about the role of film in East
Germany, it was great to see so many German learners at the BFI Imax in London. 






Tickets are still available for
the performance

https://www.positickets.co.uk

CCHS School Production



A Mother's Voice



Wednesday 25th February
Thursday 26th february

We are in the final stages of putting together our whole school production, A
Mother’s Voice, which is due to be performed on Wednesday and Thursday next
week. It gives me great pleasure to share with you some of the rehearsal footage

from last week. 



https://youtu.be/cIFKZcgLFz4



This monologue is delivered by our central character, Constantia. Prior to this speech,
she has just discovered the death of her husband. This monologue explores the

emotions that Constantia has faced in the week’s her husband has been missing, and
how she now sees life differently, after Ramon’s passing. 

https://youtu.be/cIFKZcgLFz4


ENGLISH – GUEST LECTURE
Dr Katie McGettigan – ‘At Home in the Southern Gothic’

Wednesday 26th Jan 6-7pm on Teams

On Wednesday the English dept and
CCHS Institute welcome Dr Katie
McGettigan from Royal Holloway

University, who will be delivering a
lecture entitled ‘At Home in the

Southern Gothic’. 

Dr McGettigan is an American Literature expert and will be
discussing the works of Tennessee Williams, whose play ‘A Streetcar

Named Desire’ is read at A-level. 



This will be a must for English students and of interest to all lovers of
literature, theatre and all things American and/or gothic!

For more information on the CCHS Institute, please visit our website:
The CCHS Institute - Chelmsford County High School for Girls

https://www.cchs.co.uk/academic/the-cchs-institute/








